4th September 2017

WERRINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4™ September 2017 at 7.00pm
Present. Mrs Ann Dennis (Parish Clerk)

Parish Councillors — Mr Edward Bailey, Mrs Jacqui Walters, Mr Philip Ellacott,
Mr Clive Wilton, Mrs Samantha Craig, Mr John Dennis
Ward Councillor - Adam Paynter. (Left at 7.35pm)

Apologies .Clir. Helen Price (Chair)
In the absence of Clir. Price, Clir. Bailey as Vice chair ran the meeting.

17/70 Minutes of previous meeting 3rd July 2017 these were approved and signed

17/71 Matters aﬁsian with Oliver Jones from Highways were
resurfacing of Church > parking at Yeolmbridge, sign was moved within days; speeding;
amount of traffic over the bridge is too low for traffic lights; road markings, give way
Launceston side of the bridge at Yeolmbridge has now been removed and lighting at
Yeolmbridge.

Clerk had reported the incident stated by Clir. Ellacott, to the Environment agency and had a
report number. SW water apparently out on the same day.

The clerk had contacted Werrington Park with regard to the leat at the back of the Terrace in
Yeolmbridge for Clir. Wilton. Permission for the work he wished to do was given.

17/72 Declarations of interest None declared

17/73 Public Participation - 5 residents were present at the meeting. A number of
questions were raised.

When is there going to be a replacement post box at Ladycross. The process so far was
stated that there had been little response from Royal Mail.

Difficulty of vision at the bridge at Yeolmbridge. — Highways had been contacted.

When was Church Lane being resurfaced as particularly bad at Werrington Park farm
entrance. — the clerk would check with highways.

Speeding at Langdon Cross and noisy road surface.

Aggressive driving at Yeolmbridge, across the bridge, which creates arguments.

Parking at tumn into Yeolmbridge although legal is creating a problem with visability in and out
of tuming.

At this point Clir. Paynter spoke — Wringsdown sign is now up. Old one at the moment but
new to come.

Church Lane is due to be resurfaced in 2017.

School lines in many areas have been completed plus signs and now legally enforceable.
Light in parking area near old Post Office, Yeolmbridge, many questions where would power
come from and PC would have to pay for reinstating the light.

17/74 Ladycross Post box - The clerk spoke of the involvement of resident Susan
Desmond in getting some progress in a new post box at Ladycross. Her frustration made
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her contact MP Scott Mann. There is some action but very slow, the last contact, although
positive, being 23" August.

17/75 PC Councillors — There is now full membership of councillors as Clir. Dennis has
agreed to take back his resignation letter.

17/76 Report — ‘Being a better Councillor’ Councillor Craig found the course extremely
valuable.

17/77 Neighbourhood Plan- the meeting was made aware of the changes requested to be
made by yet another different person from CC. Also the frustration of the steering group
(which is now reduced to 5) on making yet more alterations because of another persons
view of what is needed. A meeting has been organised for 27" September at one of the CC
Neighbourhood Plan surgeries.

17/78 Planning - Retrospective recognition of response to PA17/07306 Church burial
ground — no objections. Retrospective recognition of PA17/07170 Woodview Cottage . The
response to this application was read to the meeting. There were no objections but attention
was brought to the care needed in any future work because of the listed property attached.

17/79 Report — A written report from Clir. Price about the meeting was read by the clerk.
17/80 Finance - the clerk advised the meeting of the communication from Aon Insurance,
regarding stopping local council insurance.

Current balance £ 3994.08

17/81 Correspondence — emails had been forwarded to councillors.

17/82 Next meeting - The decision was made that it would be Monday 9™ October2017.
This enabled the clerk to be there.

AOB - Areminder that the Parish walk had been cancelled

Meeting closed at 7:47pm.
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